
Adoptions illégales
Armenia’s top intelligence agency—the National Security Service (NSS)—has launched a criminal
investigation into reports of illegal international adoptions which allegedly took place between 2016 and
2018.

An NSS press release dated November 14 reveals that “two Armenian citizens used their connections at
several government maternity hospitals and orphanages to organize the adoption of at least 30 infants” by
families in Italy as well as the United States in what constitutes “a gross violation of Armenian law.” 

This revelation, though shocking, was short on details, leading to the spread of macabre rumors
concerning organ harvesting. Taking questions from journalists, Security Council Secretary Armen
Grigoryan commented on these concerns. “No word at the moment on any organ trafficking, but we will
keep you updated,” he replied.
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